
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 28 July 2005 

5. PROPOSED POLICY FOR THE GRANTING OF LICENCES TO COMMERCIAL RECREATION 
PROVIDERS WISHING TO OPERATE UPON COUNCIL OWNED OR ADMINISTERED PARK AND 
RESERVE LAND 

 
 The Board considered a report seeking its comments on the proposed policy for the licensing of 

commercial recreation providers, who wish to operate regularly on Council owned or administered 
park and reserve land. 

 
 The Board decided to recommend to the Council: 
 
 1. That this report be referred to the Environmental Diversity Portfolio Group for consideration 

before a decision is made by Council. 
 
 2. That where the Acts of Parliament allow, Council delegates its responsibilities for administering 

the proposed policy once adopted by Council to the Greenspace Manager. 
 
 3. That the relevant Community Board be notified of licence applications received pertaining to 

their area. 
 
 Note:  The recommendations of each of the six Community Boards are to be referred to the 

Environmental Diversity Portfolio Group for consideration as to the incorporation of their comments 
into the proposed policy, prior to its referral to the Council. 

 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council minutes for the decision


